King Philip Regional School Committee
April 10, 2023 - Approved
King Philip Regional High School — Remote

Opening of Meeting:
Mr. Cates, Acting Chair, opened the meeting at 7:15pm.

Mr. Cates read the Introduction to Remote Meeting:
On March 29, 2023, Governor Healey signed into law a supplemental budget bill which, among other things,

extends the temporary provisions pertaining to the Open Meeting Law to March 31, 2025. Specifically, this further
extension allows public bodies to continue holding meetings remotely without a quorum of the public body
physically present at a meeting location, and to provide “adequate, alternative” access to remote meetings. The
language does not make any substantive changes to the Open Meeting Law other than extending the expiration date
of the temporary provisions regarding remote meetings from March 31, 2023 to March 31, 2025.

Recording of Meeting:
This meeting was recorded by Zoom.

Roll Call of Members:
Members Present:
Norfolk: Mr. Jim Lehan, Mr. Eric Harmon, Ms. Jenn Wynn
Plainville: Mr. Bruce Cates, Mr. Greg Wehmeyer
Wrentham: Ms. Erin Greaney, Mr. Joe Cronin, Mr. Marc Waxman
Members Absent:
Norfolk: Present
Plainville: Mr. Chris Brenneis
Wrentham: Present

DELEGATIONS AND VISITORS

Mr. Zinni, Mr. Azer, Mrs. Petit

Mr. Cates recognized Mr. Trevor Knott, who was the prior chair, and said he would be missed by the committee.
Mr. Cates welcomed and congratulated Mr. Joe Cronin from Wrentham and also incumbent Mr. Greg Wehmeyer
from Plainville.

HIGH SCHOOIL MEDIA CENTER RE ATI BID AWARD:
The committee met to award a bid for the high school library renovation project. Mr. Zinni gave a
brief overview on the high school media center renovation.

e A Motion was made by Mr. Lehan seconded by Mr. Harmon, to award a contract to CJM Services for
the King Philip Regional High School Media Center Renovations in the amount of $899,300 and
award additional contracts to CJM Services in the amount of $39,000 for the King Philip Middle
School Entrance and in the amount of $38,000 for the King Philip Regional High School Entrance. All
in favor by roll call vote: Mr. Cates, Mr. Cronin, Mr. Harmon, Mr. Waxman, Mr. Lehan, Ms.
Greaney, Mr. Wehmeyer, Ms. Wynn: Yes (8); No (0); Abstain (0). Motion carried 8-0-0

ADJOURNMENT:
At 7:25PM, a Motion was made by Mr. Lehan, seconded by Mr. Harmon, to adjourn. All in favor:
Yes (8); No (0); Abstain (0). Motion carried 8-0-0

Mr. Cates, Acting Chair, adjourned the meeting.



Respectfully submitted,

Mprs. Venessa Petit
Secretary to the School Committee

Documents presented on April 10, 2023
High School Media Center Renovations Bid Award Memo



